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This summer the International Association for Language Learning Technology (IALL) held its
biennial Conference in Victoria, British Columbia along with its sister organization, the Learning
Lab Association of Japan (LLJ.)

The FLEAT3 program was crammed with useful workshops and sessions. Workshops covered
HTML Basics, Javascript and Web design; Libra and Claris authoring systems; lab design and
management; schMOOze University: Virtual Community, real language and learning; how to
create a digital audio lab; statistical programs for educational research; approaches to marking
electronic text and Web Whiz Bangs (tips on adding Flash to your pages.)

Our own Wendy Baker Davis was presented with an IALL award for Outstanding Young Leader,
one of two given in honor of the late Robert Henderson and the late Marie Shepard.
Congratulations to Wendy!

The Proceedings for FLEAT3 will be available shortly. Look for an announcement on LLTI coming
up. Or check out the FLEAT3 Web Site at U Vic.

http://web.uvic.ca/hrd/fleat3

NEALL ELECTION OF OFFICERS

In 1996 NEALL lost its Vice President/President Elect, Virginia Lewis, when she moved to Texas
to take on a new position. Thus, this year we must vote all three NEALL Officers. As Past
President, Dale Lally has come up with the following slate for officers.

President

[two year office replacing vacant President's position]

Wendy Baker Davis, Franklin and Marshall College

Wendy Baker Davis has served as Secretary/ Treasurer of NEALL for the last 2-1/2 years. She is
Coordinator of Classroom Technology at Franklin and Marshall College and hosted NEALL's
annual conference at F&M in 1995. She continues to push forward with her faculty in the use of
existing and emerging technologies to enhance language learning inside the classroom and out.
This summer at IALL '97/FLEAT3 she received a Henderson/Sheppard Award for up and coming
leadership in the IALL organization. Outside of work, Wendy can be found climbing the rigging
of the tall ship "Gazela", or cycling the rolling hills of Lancaster County.

Vice President/President Elect
[two year office as VP followed by two more years as President when next Vice President will be
elected]


http://web.uvic.ca/hrd/fleat3

Michael Jones, Swarthmore College

Michael Jones grew up abroad in Germany, Belgium and the Netherlands as his father worked
for NATO. He is a graduate of SUNY Buffalo where he was also the Assistant Manager of the
Information Technology Center at the University. He has been happily at Swarthmore for a year
and half and has overseen the installation of a new state-of-the-art lab and the training of
faculty and students.

Swarthmore is also beginning work on a consortial grant from the Mellon Foundation, together
with Bryn Mawr and Haverford, that will support a program to integrate new approaches in the
teaching of foreign languages and foster deeper cross institutional cooperation. Michael is a
member of IALL, CALICO, and ACTFL, an avid hiker, chef and was the host of the 1997 NEALL
conference in March of this year.

Secretary/Treasurer

[two year office]

MaryBeth Barth, Hamilton College

MaryBeth is the Director of the Language Learning Center and the Critical Languages Program at
Hamilton College. She is President of the National Association of Self-Instructional Language
Programs (NASILP) and a co-project director of the Hamilton College-Colgate University Mellon
Language Technology Consortium. She has been a Lecturer in the Romance Languages
Department at Hamilton College.

IALL AND NEALL WEB PAGE DEVELOPMENT

As you may have noticed in your browsing, IALL has a growing Web Page with links to some of
the more active Regional Groups such as NEALL. We want to build the NEALL Web Page to
include more than our announcements and Newsletters.

One neighboring Regional Group, the Mid Atlantic group, has suggested to its members that
they volunteer to list their name and E-mail as well as their Center's URL address on their web
site. We would like to provide a similar list on the NEALL Pages. At the end of this Newsletter
there isa MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION UPDATE. Please complete this form and mail it to Wendy
Baker Davis. Please include your permissions if you would like us to add your information to the
NEALL Home Pages.

Whether you volunteer your E-mail and your Center's URL for the NEALL Pages, we still need
this information to update our old NEALL records.



http://www.neallt.org/newsletters/newsletter_f97/Membership_Form.html

